
From: Beth Wyman <bethwym@yahoo.com> 
To: larry@wgtrestle.org <larry@wgtrestle.org> 
Sent: Mon, Aug 12, 2019 5:15 pm 
Subject: Hi, Larry 

 

Here is my support letter: 

 
To Whom It May Concern, 
I lived in Saratoga 1960 - 1970 when my children were early school age and, 

because I grew up "in the country, east San Diego County, I always enjoyed 
taking them on "adventures" in the many nearby (and at that time, accessible) 

creeks in the area.   
I remember hearing about the old RR Trestle in Willow Glen so we drove over to 
see it and then walk across it.  What a thrill! 

Therefore, the Trestle has been on my historic SAVE list ever since! 
I gradually became even more involved with Valley History as a founding 

member of Preservation Action Council.  We were proud to have saved the Jose 
Theater, the Montgomery Hotel and the Scheller House on the San Jose State 
University campus - and in most cases against strong opposition.  I also belong 

to Pioneers, History San Jose and many of the local (city) groups.  I was 
President of the Morgan Hill Historical Society when the Acton House was 
moved to city property to become the Museum.  In addition, I taught Historic 

Preservation in the Urban Planning Department at San Jose State University 
for 19 years.  All of the students were required to participate in a local 

"historic" project. 
Therefore, I strongly support the San Jose Parks Foundation Willow Glen 
Trestle application for grant funding. 

Very sincerely yours, 
Beth Wyman 
 


